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   DE PROFESORES DE INGLÉS
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FAAPI’s NEWSLETTER 16
JANUARY, FEBRUARY, MARCH 2008
Dear all:

 We hope you have enjoyed well-deserved holidays and are ready to take up this academic year’s workload, starting   in February for most of us. 
March has come over us so suddenly, almost surreptitiously, as if the rain had muffled its sounds and hidden the yellowish brown hues that characterize it. That rain that this year has outdone the annual average rainfall in certain regions bringing about floods, road and bridge damages and thousands of evacuees. However, in Salta fall happens to be the most beautiful season with  still mild sunny days before the cold sets in, if ever.
International Woman’s Day has come and gone with the great news that the political crisis in the Venezuelan frontier with Colombia has been settled almost unexpectedly after a heated  over 7-hour discussion at the meeting of the Rio Group in San José de Costa Rica. International politics appeared for once in this  fascinating debate- during which  our Lady President had a brilliant intervention in favour of peace within a legal framework - or rather, against the  military actions in Ecuador conducted by Colombia.  A debate in which truth won over diplomacy, apologies were produced and what looked as a threatening punching gesture from Equatorial President Correa finally turned into a handshake with Colombian President Uribe.   May this be the recognition of the undeniable role of woman as the motor of  civilization.   
March also brought the sad news of Jorge Guinzburg’ s demise.  One of our most not only prolific but also versatile humorists, he was duly honoured in the media, specially the TV, with wonderfully assembled fragments of his varied programs which, as they said, will ensure we will always remember him for  that amazing sense of humour he managed to elicit in our culture with his witty retorts and his wonderful interviews.   
Finally, March also brings us an early Easter this year with its happy coincidence with Memory Day turning it into an even longer weekend that I hope will give you an enjoyable. Happy Easter! May it bring you the renewal of hope and energy!

In case you like serious reflective reading you might enjoy a book I found browsing in a bookshop, “El arte de reducir cabezas”, by Dany-Robert Dufour, a French philosopher and Educational Science Professor at Paris University VIII. The title might suggest a how-to craft book, but it is about “liberated man’s bondage in this era of total capitalism”. 
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FAAPI’s Annual Ordinary Meeting.
The date of the Annual Ordinary Meeting has been set for April  5th,, 2008. The EC positions to be renewed are: President, Treasurer, Second Committee Member, Shadow Second Committee Member and Auditing Member. But this year a Vice President will be elected for the first time.  Please, remember that in case you are interested in nominating a member of your TA, different from the representative/s attending the meeting to any of these positions, said representative must bring a letter signed by the nominee expressly stating their agreement to the nomination.

Besides, as already stated in   previous Newsletters, the TAs needing financial aid to send their representative/s to the meeting will be able to apply for it following the instructions to be found in the minute of the Executive Committee Meeting that was sent to each Association in March 2006. 

FAAPI Conference 2008
Place:    Santiago del Estero
Venue:   Universidad Católica
Topic:   Content and Language Integrated Learning.
The organization is under way: See Guidelines for submitting proposals by clicking on the  XXXIII FAAPI Conference 2008 link in our website. There you will find an excellent description of what CLIL is and related information.
By the way, we have received IATEFL 2007 Aberdeen Conference Selections whose section contents range from the 1. Conference Overview; 2. New ways to help Learners;  3. Professional Development of Teachers;  4. Culture, Language and Action;  5. Being productive;  6. Mind Matters; 7. The four skills; 8. From CLIL to Storytelling; 9. Material and Lexis; 10. Issues in Language Learning. The two latter sections were the ones that we paid more attention to since they are closely related to the topic chosen by APISE for  our Annual Conference. Although a lot of teachers seem to think “Content and Language Integrated Learning” is an approach that can only be successfully carried out in bilingual schools, since CLT made its entrance into the ELT scene we have slowly but surely been led to the conclusion it is not. Content-, task- , and all the many different “approach/ methods-based” that have flooded the ELT market since then are not  always what  make CLIL possible. It is  the notion that learners do acquire the target language when they are highly motivated by the pieces of discourse/ text they interact with in the learning process that does. So the topics  this section deals with are, 
8.1. Symposium on CLIL Because of the need to find a way to overcome Arabic young  learners’ reluctance to developing literacy skills in English in an Arabic language context mainly because reading and writing is very difficult in Arabic, the British Council started exploring CLIL, reports Eilidh Hamilton summarizing her experience at British Council language centres at Bahrain and Yemen.

From initial reading and research it seemed that the way CLIL was being used in bilingual education to integrate the context and language could be adapted to an EFL context. In the language centre teaching context, however, it differs somehow as the main goal is the language and content is secondary; nevertheless, content can become the major focus if used as a motivational tool and if the language syllabus is flexible enough to allow for “language focus” to be done in a different order and come more directly from the needs of the learners. 

Conclusion.  “CLIL is a relatively new approach in ELT. As too often happens in our profession, new trends tend to get picked wholesale, without a clear understanding of the issues and theoretical underpinnings and, certainly, without thoughtful teacher training. The speakers and participants in this symposium in sharing their ideas and success stories proved that CLIL has become a professionalized topic for teacher education and research. “
8.2. Teacher Training in CLIL which goes well into the issues raised by a truly “Content and Language Learning Approach”: those of disciplinary knowledge and actual communicative competence in the target language, something that should be tackled by Teacher Training education.       

8.3. Content-based teaching of YL: possibilities of assessment. The author, Sanja Wagner from Germany, concludes that  “working on a project is a challenging, meaningful and authentic experience in the target language. It offers plenty of opportunities for self-organized learning  and (self)) monitoring/ assessment. For the teacher it is a unique opportunity to assess oral skills in the classroom and not only listening, reading and writing skills. Examples from my teaching practice (at a lower intermediate level) demonstrate the potential of different scales and “can do” statements from CEFR and rubrics when  assessing task-based learning in young learners’ classroom.”
8.4. Towards an Integrated Learning of First and Foreign Language Teaching. Afshin Parsi. Free lance. Teheran. An intriguing case study of an attempt to devise  language teaching programmes combining and coordinating closely the teaching of the lingua franca and the first language by employing communicative and participatory methods and techniques.  
8.5. English skills of young learners in Iceland. No problem? Audur Tordottir. Iceland University of Education. Reykjavik, Iceland, and Brynhildur Ana Ragnasdottir. The Language Centre for Compulsory Schools. Reykjavik. Iceland.   
At present the teaching of English in Icelandic schools begins at the age of ten. There is a great deal of exposure to Englsih through TV and children also seem to pick up English through computer games and pop culture.

No absolute conclusions can be drawn from the results in this study. However, the indications revealed are strong. Further research is needed to get a more comprehensive picture, for instance, to find out at what age children in Iceland actively start learning English on their own. A large number of them are not real beginners when their formal learning of English starts. This is bound to have implications for what follows. When the results are compared to the CEFR many of the children in the study are well established within A1 and some have even passed the threshold into A2 in certain areas. Much depends on keeping the motivation alive and building on what the children know already.   
8.6. Video-conferencing: trading languages with  young peer native speakers.

8.7. Literary texts and literacy skills for young learners. Janice Bland. Free lance. Essen Germany 
The sooner children are able to bond with books the better. Picture books can provide a stress-free beginning to literature, while the cultural and language input is memorable because woven within a narrative. Good picture books provide children with echoes of their personal context of experience and very often touch an emotional chord. This provides a memory anchor, as language that is felt is internalized far better than language that is merely understood. The interplay of pictures and verbal texts provides children with aesthetic pleasure and intellectual satisfaction.  
8.8. Symposium on Storytelling. “All four speakers made a tight connection between storytelling and affect. A story is an opportunity for personal growth and the sharing of received knowledge and wisdom.” 
As to Section 10 “Issues in Language Learning”, it “revises theoretical issues which have been in the air for over twenty years. Mike Sharwood Smith’s ends his short tour of second language research with a reminder that there appears to be no hard evidence that making people aware of formal features of the L2 grammar has any long-term effect. Miroslaw Pawlak stays with the theme of grammar teaching. He supports the view that form-focused instruction is helpful to learners and reports on his study, which  investigated the effect of pedagogic intervention on the occurrence of targeted forms, learners’ spontaneous and monitored production accuracy and their awareness of the target forms.
Peter Grundy compares three kinds of pragmatics with regard to their usefulness in the present day when the intended meaning of utterances can only be recovered with suppositions about context. He argues for data driven pragmatics as providing more understandind of language than the other two types.

Spiros Papageorgious explores the concept of standard setting in language exams. He defines standard setting as the decision-making process of classifying results into a limited number of successive levels. He stresses that standard setting for relating exams to the Commom European Framework of Reference will be essential because  the claim that a test relates to the CEFR has important consequences, for example when teachers choose exams for their students at the appropriate level. 

Rod Bolitho’s paper draws on many contributions from the group of Hornby Scholars that at the time of the Aberdeen Conference were all studying on courses in the UK leading to Master’s degrees. The issues discussed in his paper, such as assessment, corpus linguistics, student-centred learning, post-methods approaches and reflective practice, are surely of interest to all of us in ELT. Rod Bolitho alludes to the very different meanings that such terms will have in the many countries where ELT professionals work. This range of potential interpretations is perhaps a source of misunderstandings in our ELT IATEFL but diversity can also be viewed as one of our strengths.” 
By the way, if you are a FAAPI member considering attending IATEFL’s 40th International  Conference   at Exeter , 8-12 April, and willing to represent the Federation on Associate’s Day, please, contact us asap, as there is no way the Federation can afford to send a representative at the present currency exchange rate.   


The timely reception of the message below allows FAAPI  to comply with Martin Eayrs’ request which, in turn, we pass on to you to replicate and spread around,


Older FAAPI members may remember me as the editor/publisher of a magazine for teachers of English in the Cono Sur, "ELT News & Views'".
I have reason to believe that there may currently be an attempt to revive "ELT News & Views", possibly in my name, and most certainly without my involvement. On the principle of caveat emptor (and because I may not be at distance easily be able to enforce my ownership of the trademark) this is the only way I have of disassociating myself from it.
Would you be so kind as to circulate this email to your members and through your newsletters in order to prevent some one taking advantage of my name?

You may also like to know that I am now back in the UK where I am working at Lancaster University, doing what we all do - teaching English!  I may return to Argentina in the course of the next few years and indeed it is possible I myself may wish to revive my use of the "ELT News & Views" brand name, but for the time being I am otherwise involved.
And finally, if I can remember some of my Spanish ..

.. tengo muy buenas memorias de la Argentina, y es gracias a FAAPI que he conocido a tantas partes de la Repüblica!
Cariños
Martin Eayrs
CI 9876133
Best regards,  
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       Norma Beatriz Boetsch                                                                                                          Ana Maria Pettinari

                     President                                                                                                                              Secretary
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